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The Profile is a publication of the White Mountain Chapter, BMW CCA, Inc. (“the club”) and its contents remain the property of the club. All information furnished herein is provided by the club and its members, for club members only. The club assumes no 
liability for any of the information contained herein. The ideas, opinions and suggestions expressed in this newsletter are those of the authors and no authentication is implied. Unless otherwise noted, none of the information in this newsletter is “factory 
approved.” Modifications within the warranty period of your BMW may void the warranty. Permission is hereby granted to reproduce any material published herein provided full credit is given to the author and the White Mountain Chapter, unless otherwise 
noted. Courtesy copy to WMC requested. The Profile is published under contract by mjc.design.works, LLC, 195 Little Bay Rd., Newington, NH 03801, printed by UniGraphic Inc., 110J Commerce Way, Woburn, MA 01801, and mailed from Manchester, NH.
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Oftentimes its so much more than just the oil, grease and gasoline.

about the	Profile:
The Profile	is	published	every	two	months.		Club	members	are	encouraged	to	submit	BMW	and/or	club	re-
lated	articles	and	photos	for	publication.		No submission is too short, really. Even if it’s just a paragraph 
or two, send it in!  Longer	features	are	certainly	welcome	as	well.		All	submissions	must	be	digital,	and	all	
images	must	be	submitted	at	their	highest	available	resolution.		

Submission	 deadlines	 are	 always	 the	 first	 Friday	 of	 the	month	 prior	 to	 the	 newsletter	 issue	 (i.e.	 dead-
line	 is	 in	May	 for	 the	June/July	 issue).	 	Send	all	 submissions	or	questions	 to	 the	copy	collection	editor.		 
For	information	on	advertising	in	the Profile,	contact	the	newsletter	advertising	manager.
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A Wild Ride Comes to an End
Next Chapter Begins for the White Mountain Chapter
by: Mark	Viola,	WMC	president

Well folks, it’s been a wild ride. It’s hard to believe I’ve been in-
volved with the chapter at some level for over 10 years now! It’s 

cliché, but my, how time does fly sometimes. As you may have noticed 
from the ballots for our chapter election, I’m not seeking a board posi-
tion for 2013. The past few years serving on the Board have been an in-
credible experience but it’s time to pass the torch on to some fresh blood, 
someone who will help keep the chapter evolving to the next stage. 

By the time this newsletter arrives 
in your mailbox, there hope-
fully is still time to vote for 

your new board members, if you haven’t already – either online at the 
chapter website or in person at our December meeting on the 10th at 
the Windham Common Man. The people that have been nominated are 
extremely passionate about not only BMW’s, but more importantly, about 
all our club members who drive them. However the results turn out, the 
chapter is sure to be in great hands and is well positioned for continuing 
its bright future.

There’s a host of great activities already in the works and on the books for 
next year. On a few fronts, it promises to be and even busier year than the 

year we’re closing. I look forward to participating in as many events as 
I can. This year isn’t quite over yet but I’m already eagerly anticipat-

ing spring! 

It would be great if you could join us, but if you can’t make it to 
our last general meeting of the year, please have a great holiday 
season and see you at the “unofficial start” of the club’s new 
year at the 2013 White Mountain Chapter Winter Reunion! 

Hope to see you soon,

   Mark

ALL NEW. 
EXCEPT FOR THE THRILL.

With a fuel-efficient, Twin Power Turbo 240-hp, 4-cylinder engine, the all-new 3 Series propels you from 0 to 60 in 5.9 seconds while still giving you 33 
mpg highway.* Meanwhile, the Head-Up Display and the Connected Drive infotainment system bring the outside world within arm’s reach. A rebirth has 
never  felt more familiar.  We only make one thing.  The Ultimate Driving Machine.®

ANNOUNCING THE NEW BMW 3 SERIES.

Financing is available through BMW Financial Services.*Acceleration claim based on BMW AG test results. Figures based on 23 mpg city/33 mpg hwy for 328i Automatic Transmission. May change as a result of EPA 
testing. 1Whichever comes first. For full details on BMW Ultimate Service® visit bmwusa.com/ultimateservice. ©2012 BMW of North America, LLC. The BMW name, model names and logo are registered trademarks.

BMW of Stratham 
71 Portsmouth Avenue.
Stratham, NH 03885 
Sales: 888-689-3082
Service: 888-699-6215
Parts: 888-695-9751 
BMWofStratham.com

The Ultimate
Driving Machine®

The all new
BMW 3 Series

BMWofStratham.com
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Burt Cohen * New Castle

Tad Dube 2007 328XI Seabrook

David Young * Greenland

Christopher Grant * New Castle

Channy Brown * Gilmanton

Shane Brown * Gilmanton

Richard Kletzien * Stratham

Cindy Rivers * Stratham

Laszlo Potyondy * Hopkinton

Jorge Alejandro * Bedford

Lisa Robinson * Gilmanton

Chapter Membership 

Pulling Back the Curtains  
by: Michael	Morin 

hristmas is coming fast. I know many of you want to have 
nothing to do with that ‘C’ word talk. That’s too bad because 

it’s also Chapter election season.  Election ballots have been released 
on our website and on December 10 you can vote live and in person.  
Don’t worry, it is always secret ballot. This year we have a few new 
faces to the board. If you get emails from us, you should have 
received a voting link. Otherwise, you can find a RED voting button 
on our website at the top. Please remember if you have never 
received an email from us it is because you have not supplied an email 
address to BMW CCA.  
 
And now for something completely different: our Chapter by the 
numbers. We’ve got 636 members, 599 of which reside in New 
Hampshire. Out of the total number, we have 88 associate members 
and 9 LIFE members. Nashua and Manchester are our top two cities 
with 42 and 22, respectively. We always wonder why the big gap 
between the two considering Manchester is quite a bit larger. On the 
county level, most of our members live in Hillsborough and 
Rockingham Counties, each containing 33% of our membership. And 
there you have it. I’ll see you at the December dinner meeting! 
 

It’s the most wonderful …! 

Michael 
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One More Thing… 

by:��Michael	Morin	
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to our newest
White Mountain Chapter members
Welcome!

Check us out online!

WhiteMtn-BMWClub.org
Michael

 by: Michael	Morin,	WMC	membership	chair
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Friends, Food and Fun
Winter Reunion 2013 
by:  Cassandra	Vorisek-Creto,	sec	chair

There is no better way to brush off the winter blues and holiday stress 
than by attending the club’s signature annual social event – the Win-

ter Reunion! This year’s party is sure to be just as wonderful, fun and full 
of surprises as in the past.

Before you know it, January will roll around, and the club’s annual chari-
table fundraising event will be here. As with last year, there is a limit on the 
number of attendees, so register early via the chapter website, to guaran-
tee yourself a seat at the event of the season!

The Winter Reunion will be held on Saturday January 19th at The Common 
Man Restaurant in Concord from 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. A silent auction 
and light musical entertainment will be a part of the event. Returning 
as the entertainment, by popular demand, will be a two-piece light jazz 

band. Great music, outstanding food and superb auction items are to be 
the highlights of the evening.

The 2013 Winter Reunion will be a benefit event to support the New 
Hampshire Food Bank, a program of New Hampshire Catholic Charities, 
which serves as the only Food Bank in the state. Their multi-faceted ap-
proach to alleviating hunger in our state includes developing programs to 
help educate their registered agencies, a Mobile Food Pantry, an expanding 
Cooking Matters program, and their Recipe for Success program. Every 
year, the New Hampshire Food Bank distributes over 7.8 million pounds 
of donated food to more than 400 food pantries, soup kitchens, shelters, 
day care centers and senior citizen homes. These registered agencies in 
turn provide the food to over 130,000 different men, women and children 
throughout New Hampshire every year.

You can learn more about the New Hampshire Food Bank by visiting their 
website: www.nhfoodbank.org  And you can make an impact yourself while 
attending this season’s Winter Reunion; we are requesting that attendees 
bring with them a donation of non-perishable food. We will have a large 
box at the entrance, and would love to see it over-flow due to the gener-
osity of our members! In addition to the monetary donation that will be 
raised by the club, non-perishable food donations go a long way in assisting 
the Food Bank of New Hampshire attend the ever growing needs of our
communities.

Even if you are unable to attend the reunion, please consider making a 
donation (monetary or otherwise) to the organization. Your efforts will go 
a long way in helping others in need.

Upon arrival at the reunion, you will get to spend some time socializing 
during a cocktail hour (cash bar). Enjoy the opportunity to catch up with 
old friends but don’t forget to look over the many great silent auction 
items, and of course place a bid or two! Remember, a portion of the pro-
ceeds will be donated to the New Hampshire Food Bank.

To retain the intimate atmosphere of the Winter Reunion, the event is 
again limited to 50 people. Register early to guarantee your place at this 
incredible event! Come for good food, fine conversation, great friends and 
a casual evening of fun.

Thank you to all our Winter Reunion sponsors, and special thank you to 
3D Auto Works for being a 3-Series Sponsor of this event. Their support, 
as always, is truly appreciated.

Please bring a bag 
of non-perishable 
goods to help the 
WMC in its support 
of the...
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An annual White Mountain Chapter tradition:  The Winter Reunion

Social Events Committee
 Calendar of Events

2012 Winter 2013

January 19th
Annual	Winter	Reunion
The	Common	Man	Restaurant,	Concord

January 27th
Drive	&	Dine
Hart’s	Turkey	Farm,	Meredith

February 
Tech	Session
Date	and	details	TBA

February 24th
Drive	&	Dine
12	Pines	Restaurant,	Peterborough

March
Annual	SEC/Chapter	Open	House
The	Common	Man	Restaurant,	Windham
Date,	guest	speaker	and	further	details	TBA

March 31st
Drive	&	Dine
Annual	Breakfast
Parkers	Maple	Barn,	Mason
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This Summer my favorite car guy passed away. I am not referring to 
the legendary Carol Shelby of international fame. The man I miss 

was a simple man without celebrity status or notoriety. His name was 
Larry Harrison. I simply called him “Dad”.  In the last few months I’ve 
had time to reflect and realize what he meant to me and why.

Before I became a “car guy” my dad made 
me a “car kid”.  My earliest memories seem 
to involve some sort of car activity. As an in-
fant, Dad exposed me to the dust and roar of 
stockcar dirt track races. Also drive-in movies 
and diners were always a treat back in the day.  
Then there were the road trips across town 
or across the country for a real life Griswold 
type vacation. All this early exposure to auto-
mobiles shaped who I would become.

While growing up, every father in our neigh-
borhood seemed to change his own oil, spark 
plugs, and tires. On the weekends Dad always 
had me in the driveway when the car needed 
attention. It may have been for father and son 
bonding, mentoring, or just the need for an-
other set of hands. Regardless of the reason, I 
always enjoyed those occasions to spend time 
working with the big guy. A little dirt under 
the fingernails was to be scorned by Mom but 
tolerated since boys will be boys. Luckily my 
wife still accepts this quirk as she tries to keep 
my overall appearance somewhat civilized de-
spite an addiction to tinkering.

As adults, Dad and I shared a passion for an 
assortment of vehicles and the occasional road 
trip. He was never a BMW CCA member. He 
was more of a Cadillac guy but he did appreci-
ate my various BMWs and even attended the 

annual Bavarian Autosport Show & Shine in 
Portsmouth when visiting New Hampshire.

When my father approached his 80th birthday 
he admitted his two greatest fears. Losing his 
drivers license was only second to losing his 
ability to take care of his family and himself. 

Since 1950, when he bought a 1937 Mercury, 
Dad had driven to school, work, and every-
where else. The thought of losing his indepen-
dence was very frightening.

In July a phone call from a hospital had me 
rush to PA. There Larry passed away quietly 
the next night. Standing in his room I immedi-
ately had a rush of emotions as I looked down 
at him and held his hand for the last time. 

Then I had a brief moment of thankfulness as 
I realized this was the way any car guy would 
like to end his time. There were still the tell-
tale traces of grease under his nails from his 
last project and his wallet held the active 
driver’s license he used to drive himself to the 
hospital a few days earlier. 

May we all be so lucky.

May We All Be So Lucky
A Car Guy Tribute
by:  David	Harrison

Father and son on a road trip to Yosemite National Park, California.

As a teenage boy, Larry with his fi rst car.

Regardless whether for 

father-and-son bonding, 

mentoring, or just the need 

for another set of  hands, 

I always enjoyed those 

occasions to spend time 

working with the big guy in 

the driveway on weekends 

when the car 

needed attention.



r
e

c
e

n
t

 e
v

e
n

t
s

8 december 2012 & january 2013Profilethe

Burgers, Brats, Beer and BMWs Oh My!
Bavarian Autosport’s 2012 Show & Shine
by:	Michael	Morin,	WMC	Membership	Chair

For the past few years, attendees have pretty much given up hope of having sunshine at Show & Shine. This 
year, yet again, the forecast was for rain... apparently. Fortunately it didn’t get cloudy until after the grills 

were fired up. 

Needless to say, it was a perfect fall day: burgers, brats, beer and BMWs. Manning the White Mountain Chapter’s 
info tent, I got to talk to so many BMW enthusiasts looking for a place to share their joy of driving, scenery, car 
control clinics and all things BMW. To give you an idea of the crowds that attend this annual Bavarian “love fest”, 
we had available for distribution, hundreds of Roundel magazines that were donated by members as well as the 
National Office of BMW Car Club of America. At the close of the show, we had less than fifty remaining. 

Do it yourself 
and save big!
In our free, tech newsletter Fast Times,
we show you – step by step – how to
repair and maintain your BMW or MINI.
You can save hundreds, if not thou-
sands of dollars on labor charges and
parts. Browse all issues since 2003
at www.BavAuto.com/newsletter.

www.BavAuto.com • 800.535.2002
BMW parts, accessories and knowledge since 1974.
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You can also see in our online photo gallery that every year the line for food stretches across the very large building and 
down its far side. If you know where to look, you can see signs of Oktoberfest-like party atmosphere. It was great to see 
friends from Patroon, Pine Tree, Boston, Green Mountain and Connecticut Valley Chapters. Of course, there were people 
visiting from further away than Connecticut or New York, I just can’t remember them all.

On behalf of the White Mountain Chapter staff, a big thanks and congratulations go out to Bavarian Autosport for their 
support of Susan G. Komen For The Cure® organization and for inviting us to join them yet again in this annual event to 
have fun spreading “Bavarian Love”.

For Show & Shine photos from 2012 and years past, check out the extensive online gallery: gallery.whitemtn-bmwclub.org

Do it yourself 
and save big!
In our free, tech newsletter Fast Times,
we show you – step by step – how to
repair and maintain your BMW or MINI.
You can save hundreds, if not thou-
sands of dollars on labor charges and
parts. Browse all issues since 2003
at www.BavAuto.com/newsletter.

www.BavAuto.com • 800.535.2002
BMW parts, accessories and knowledge since 1974.

 

this	photo:		Klaus	Schnitzer
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Where Halloween Meets Gasoline
24 Hours of Lemons at NHMS
by:	Paul	Michali

Where else can you go to a race and see a huge pumpkin, red baron, 
fishing boat, time bomb, gnomes, a turbo charged taxi, and other 

odd assortments on the track? The 24 hours of Lemons, of course! 

This was the second year that the 24 hours of Lemons event was held at 
the New Hampshire Motor Speedway, and there were actually two events 
this year, most recently on October 26th-28th. The “Lemons” event is an 
endurance race, held over a three day period, where the teams must pur-
chase a car for no more than $500 (and can then of course add the neces-
sary safety equipment). 

The event is open to anyone, so you can see teams with club races, like 
Dave Maynard from 3D Auto Works, who’s car ended up needing a motor 
swap (which they did in six hours), to your average Joe, like several of the 
White Mountain Chapter and Boston BMW CCA members, and Audi club 
(NAAC) members.

What sets these races apart from other races, besides the beat up cars, is 

9A Electronics Avenue - Danvers, MA 01923 - 888.467.3269
www.hmsmotorspor t . com

If you drive on the track, come see us.
We have what you need.

Service and repairS for all MakeS and ModelS
Specializing in BMW Service

272 South road • kensington nH 03833
(At the Junction of Route 107 & Route 150)

Tel: (603) 394-0081 • Toll free: (866) 694-0081

www.KensingtonAutoworKs.com

Car #71:  Mark Viola, Dan Chadwick, Neil Halin, and Mike Barton

Car #101: Pete Basiliere, Dave Thibodeau, Jim Viall, Paul Lilios, and  
Brian Lalor
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that most participants really get into the spirit of the event by decorating 
their cars and dressing up; some even decorate their garage space. Even 
though this is not “big time” racing, there certainly is a real passion at these 
events. You can easily see it in all the people working hard to keep their 
cars running.  Enthusiasm reigns both on and off the track.

If you’ve never been to a Lemon Race, you really are missing out on some 
unique automotive fun. For only $20, you can get an infield pass for the 
entire day.  Watch the racers on the track and stroll through the paddock. 
The cars are all very amusing with their wacky decorations, and the racing 
is pretty dramatic too, especially with the mix of both inexperienced and 
experienced drivers. 

When drivers incur infractions, such as car-to-car contact, they must come 
in and be “judged” and more often than not, are made to do silly penalty 
actions, like three legged races, before they can resume racing. And if such 

craziness wouldn’t be enough, there are also several other “special” events 
that take place throughout the day. I missed them, but I heard this year they 
had a “wife carry” and a pumpkin toss. 

As a spectator with an infield pass, you can pick your favorite turn on the 
road course to watch all the “racing action” (and of course the countless 
tow truck pushes getting broken down cars back to the pits), or wander 
through the garages and see up close the cars being worked on, witness 
drivers being “judged”, and mingle with the “well dressed” pit crews and 
their zany race team support groups.

For more information about this race series, check out the official website. 
www.24hoursofl emons.com

Be sure to keep an eye on 
our WMC calendar for 
potential Lemons events 
next driving season; 
they truly are fun for the 
whole family!

Allan Virr of the White Mountain Chapter Wins!
2012 Car of Your Dreams Raffl e

Congratulations to Allan Virr of our White Mountain Chapter who 
won one of the main prizes in the 2012 Car of Your Dreams Raffle! 

His $25 dollar ticket made him a lucky 1-in-5000 chance winner. 

Seven brand new 335i BMWs (Main Prizes) were drawn at the 2012 
BMW CCA Oktoberfest. Two other lucky winners, Raine Mantysalo 
of the National Capital Chapter, and John Fanucchi of the Golden Gate 

Chapter, will each be taking delivery of a new M5 (Grand Prize) and a new 
M3 (First Prize) respectivly. Congratulations to them too, as well as all the 
other winners this year. 

Over the past eleven years, 67 prizes have been awarded. The annual raffle 
is only open to CCA members so starting in June, watch for the 2013 
event and grab your chance to be added to the list of happy winners.

Car #346: Jeff Wasilko, Noah Daniels (NAAC)

Car #667:  Mike Collier (NAAC)



12 june & july 2012Profi lethe

u
p

c
o

m
in

g
 e

v
e

n
t

s
   |   n

o
t

a
b

le
 q

u
o

t
e

s

Drive & Dines Rolling On Into 2013 
Get Your Favorite Eatery on the Calendar
by: David	Harrison
photos by: Michael	Morin	and	Paul	Michali

Notable Quotes 

“Food is a hobby of mine. I don’t claim to be an expert cook, 
but I am rather a good eater”.

-Alfred Hitchcock

Drive & Dine
2013

December 2012
no Drive & Dine scheduled 

January 27th
Hart’s	Turkey	Farm
Meredith,	NH

February 24th
12	Pines	Restaurant
Peterborough,	NH

March 31st
Annual Breakfast
Parkers	Maple	Barn
Mason,	NH

April 28th
Your suggestion???

April 28th
Your suggestion???

Destinations included Parker’s 
Maple Barn, Yankee Candle factory, 
the Lakehouse in Meredith and a 
number of others. All locations were 
selected by members just like you. 
All suggestions went to the Social 
Events Committee so they could be 
added to the calendar and event de-
tails worked out. 

Right now the schedule for most of 
2013 is wide open for more ideas 
– YOUR ideas. If you know of a 
notable locale on the coast, in the 
mountains, or anywhere in between 
let us know and we’ll handle all the 
preparations. 

Simply drop a line to any SEC mem-
ber listing your favorite culinary 
hot spots, or better yet, bring your 
ideas to an upcoming SEC meeting 
and share them in person over a free 
light dinner.  (Could it get any tast-
ier than that?) Then remember to 
regularly check our online schedule 
so you won’t miss being a part of a 
future Drive & Dine to your favorite 
eatery. 

Of course you can also regularly 
read about great past and upcom-
ing Drive & Dines right here in the 
pages of the Profi le.

Have you been on any great drives this past year? 
Have you visited any outstanding diners or restau-

rants? I can say I definitely have. This past year, to much 
acclaim, the WMC launched the monthly Drive & Dine 
event series. 

In 2012 we chose a different destination every month mak-
ing for a variety of wonderful road trips and meals with fel-
low club members. Photos of all the Drive & Dines to date 
have been posted in the chapter website’s photo gallery. 
Check them out if you missed any of our trips.
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Monday December 10th, 2012 6:30pm - 9:00pm 
Chapter Business/Membership 
Meeting 

Come join us for engaging conversation, cama-
raderie, and a free light dinner and drinks at our 
monthly meeting. This month’s meeting location 
is at The Common Man restaurant of Windham. 
COST: FREE Food and Drinks - RSVP  

Saturday January 19th, 2013 6:00pm - 10:00pm 
Winter Reunion 

You don’t want to miss this spectacular event! 
Plans are underway for another great party with 
a nationally recognized entertainer being booked 
for the event. Reserve this date and stay tuned for 
more info! Held at the Common Man Restaurant 
in Concord NH, Questions? Contact (603) 594-
0788 Ext.1.  COST: $40 per person, free valet 
parking - Registration opens November 1st. 

Friday January 4th, 2013 5:00pm 
Profi le submission deadline 

All general content (excluding ads) to be 
considered for inclusion in the Feb/Mar Profile 
must be received by the copy collection editor. 
Submissions and questions to editor@whitemtn-
bmwclub.org.

Sunday January 27th, 2013 11:00am - 1:00pm 
Drive & Dine 

Each month, the Social Events Committee is 
organizing a fun Drive & Dine event. Take a little 
time and spend it discovering (or revisiting) some 
of New Hampshire’s interesting and fun dining 
experiences. Hart’s Turkey Farm, Meredith, NH, 
COST: Pay Your Own - RSVP

Friday March 1st, 2013 5:00pm 
Profi le submission deadline 

All general content (excluding ads) to be 
considered for inclusion in the Apr/May Profile 
must be received by the copy collection editor. 
Submissions and questions to editor@whitemtn-
bmwclub.org.

more on the chapter website!

about chapter	calendar:
Registration,	RSVP,	travel	directions,	and	details	 for	all	 listed	
events	are	on	the	chapter	website.

High	 performance	 driving	 schools	 have	 special	 advance	
requirements.

Contact	the	advertising	manager	for	ad	submission	deadlines.

www.whitemtn-bmwclub.org/calendar.html

                                            

German AutoSport 

18 Chestnut Street 

Amesbury, MA 01913 

978-388-1288 

www.germanautosport.com 

Over 20 years of European car experience 

FREE ESTIMATES including computer diagnosis 

NOW OFFERING FULL DETAIL SERVICES 

Join the twitter conversation
@WhiteMtnCCA join 

in!
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Performance Upgrade 
Checklist 

 
√   Performance Exhaust System 
√   High Performance Ignition System 
√   High Flow Intake System 
√   Performance Chip 
 

Great.  But, how much did you gain?   
 

Bring your BMW to New England Dragway’s popular 
Wednesday & Friday Street Night before and after 

you make those upgrades.  Establish a baseline and 
make sure you’re getting the most for your  

performance dollar. 
 

New England Dragway is conveniently located off Exit 8—NH 
Route 101 in Epping, New Hampshire.  Visit our website 
www.newenglanddragway.com for more information. 

 

Bring this ad for a $3  
discount on a  

Wednesday or Friday 
Spectator ticket! 

w w w . w h i t e m t n - b m w c l u b . o r g / c l a s s i f i e d _ a d s . h t m l

Parts for Sale
14” Cookie Cutter Alloy Wheels
a.k.a. E30 Bottle Caps
E30 3-Series 14” alloy wheels in good condition. All straight. Minor 
imperfections on a couple of wheels but painting would dress up nicely. 
Best Reasonable offer. Call Bill Hutchings at 603.490.5356 or e.mail Bill 
via the chapter website.

about classifi	eds:
Chapter	 members	 can	 submit	 (non-commercial)	 ads	 at	 no	 cost,	 which	
will	run	for	three	months	on	the	website.		Ads	listed	on	the	website	at	the	
time	of	publication	are	published	in	the Profi le,	space	permitting.	(Submit	
photos	 for	 inclusion	with	 printed	 classifi	eds	 to	 the Profi le’s	 copy	 editor.)	
Ad	 requests	submitted	online	are	subject	 to	approval	by	 the	WMC.	The	
submitter,	not	the	WMC,	is	responsible	for	the	accuracy	of	ad	content.	The	
WMC	 cannot	 guarantee,	 in	 any	manner	 whatsoever,	 items	 listed	 in	 the	
classifi	eds.	To	see	the	most	current	selection	of	classifi	ed	ads,	check	out	
the	chapter	website.

www.whitemtn-bmwclub.org/classified_ads.html

BMW Roof Rack System & Ski Box
Fits recent 3-Series. BMW OEM roof rack system w/silver BMW ski 
box 320. Designed to fit right in 3-Series roof receptor. Used part of one 
season on a 2009 3-series. Excellent condition. In Jackson, NH. Call for 
photo. $395 (half orig. price). Call Bruce Hill at 603.383.6400 or e.mail 
Bruce via the chapter website.
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